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One of the major ISS goals in the past was to find a common language and sym-
bolism for stereological terms. Based on the nomenclature adopted in the classical
text book by E.E. Underwood (1970) and in the proceedings of a conference held in
Gainesville edited by R.T. DeHofl' and F.N. Rhines (1968), several proposals were con-
sidered by the ISS Committee for Nomenclature formed in 1976, but no final agreement
appeared likely until 1980. In order to find a solution, the chairman of the committee
(Underwood) and the then President of ISS (myself) decided to launch a nomencla-
ture based essentially on the detailed nomenclature contained in the then recent text
books by E. Weibel (1979, 1980). This proposal was intended, after a final revision by
all members of the ISS board, to become the oflicial ISS nomenclature. The proposal
was sent out in late 1981. Most of the members proposed minor amendments, but two
officers vetoed the proposal on the basis that the list was inconsistent, and suggested
alternatives used in their own text books, which were then in the process of being pub-
lished (J. Serra, 1982, and H. Elias and D.M. Hyde, 1983). Thus the process had to be
curtailed and the President took no further action, since there seemed not the slightest
chance of securing agreement on one particular system, or of finding a suitable compro-
mise. In the interim, the recommendation to the members was to use the very detailed
and consistent nomenclature suggested by E. Weibel and, if other symbols were to be
used, to specify them explicitly.

Subsequently, at least two more text books have been published, one of which
follows essentially the proposal below Exner and H.P. Hougardy, 1986), while the
other one uses a new system following the French School Coster and J .L. Chermant,
1985)

Thus the situation is more complicated than ever. Past experience suggests that
attempts to establish a nomenclature system by a committee will probably only lead to
frustration. The alternative is an authoritative act by which a specific system is declared
as the official one . . . It seems impossible to select any system on objective grounds, since
suitability depends much on the field of application. In spite of this, it seems opportune
to make a first step towards a unified system. It is hoped this will effectively open up
the issue, for the first time in many years, to the general ISS membership. I believe the
following ‘model’ proposal well represents the systems of Underwood, DeHoff & Rhines,
Weibel, Exner & Hougardy and Elias & Hyde; any of which would be suitable for most
practical purposes. It is hoped that all scientists, and particularly ISS members, will












